
 
 
1445 New York Avenue NW, 7th Floor, Washington, DC 20005 
 

 
VIA email c/o Aaron Brandenburg (abrandenburg@naic.org) 
 
December 20, 2023 
 
Commissioner Lori Wing-Heier 
Commissioner Ricardo Lara 
 
RE: NAIC Climate and Resiliency (EX) Task Force National Climate Resiliency 

Strategy for Insurance   
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
On behalf of the Reinsurance Association of America (RAA) and its members, we want to thank 
you for permitting comments on the NAIC’s National Climate Resiliency Strategy for Insurance 
(sometimes referred to herein as the “Strategy document”).   
 
The RAA is a national trade association representing reinsurance companies doing business in 
the United States.  RAA membership includes reinsurance underwriters and intermediaries 
licensed in the U.S. and those that conduct business on a cross-border basis.  The RAA also has 
life reinsurance company affiliates. 
 
Because of the constraints on member availability due to the January 1 reinsurance renewals, we 
hope for an opportunity to supplement these comments and we urge you to extend the deadline to 
the January 18 deadline for comments to the Solvency Workstream recent release to allow for 
more input from members. These comments are preliminary in nature and highlight some initial 
questions and thoughts for your consideration.  
 
While our comments are short, we recommend you review the detailed comments from NAMIC 
and others for a more in-depth suggestion of possible edits.  The RAA suggests the Task Force 
and the NAIC  
 
Overview 
 
In general, we support the efforts of the Task Force to ensure both regulators and insurers 
familiarize themselves with the potential financial and solvency considerations arising from a 
changing climate.  We also urge all parties to recognize: (a) the inherent uncertainty regarding 
the precise implications of climate change and related transition risks; (b) that insurers and 
reinsurers routinely evaluate a multitude of risk in their investment and underwriting activities, 
including climate related risks; (d) that insurers and reinsurers desire to continue to provide risk 
transfer services to consumers and businesses to enable them to manage their risks in an effective 
and efficient manner; and (e) that regulators support the right of insurers and reinsurers to 
manage their investment and underwriting operations as they, their managements and boards 
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deem appropriate – consistent with traditional insurance solvency and related regulatory 
oversight.  
 
The Internal Strategy Document 
 
We support the Task Force’s drafting of an “internal” strategy document to guide regulators 
future actions relating to climate change and solvency regulation.  
 
We note that despite your best intent, the internal document is public.  Because the NAIC will be 
evaluated on its 
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• To the extent that a company is part of a corporate group, disclosures at the group 
level should be permitted for legal entities in the group.  Coordination with 
international supervisors and other U.S. regulatory bodies is encouraged. 
 

• Stress tests and scenario analyses, if needed, should be conducted and evaluated at the 
group level, not the individual insurer level.  
 

• Due to the inherent problems involved with down-scaling climate models and in 


